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and each date of treatment shall be 
documented and shall be retained. 

(d) Warm-blooded animals, adult rep-
tiles, and adult terrestrial amphibians 
used in laboratory procedures that re-
quire manipulations and observations 
over an extended period of time, or in 
studies that require these test systems 
to be removed from and returned to 
their test system-housing units for any 
reason (e.g., cage cleaning, treatment, 
etc.), shall receive appropriate identi-
fication (e.g., tattoo, color code, ear 
tag, ear punch, etc.). All information 
needed to specifically identify each 
test system within the test system- 
housing unit shall appear on the out-
side of that unit. Suckling mammals 
and juvenile birds are excluded from 
the requirement of individual identi-
fication unless otherwise specified in 
the protocol. 

(e) Except as specified in paragraph 
(e)(1) of this section, test systems of 
different species shall be housed in sep-
arate rooms when necessary. Test sys-
tems of the same species, but used in 
different studies, should not ordinarily 
be housed in the same room when inad-
vertent exposure to test, control, or 
reference substances or test system 
mixup could affect the outcome of ei-
ther study. If such mixed housing is 
necessary, adequate differentiation by 
space and identification shall be made. 

(1) Plants, invertebrate animals, 
aquatic vertebrate animals, and orga-
nisms that may be used in multispecies 
tests need not be housed in separate 
rooms, provided that they are ade-
quately segregated to avoid mixup and 
cross contamination. 

(2) [Reserved] 
(f) Cages, racks, pens, enclosures, 

aquaria, holding tanks, ponds, growth 
chambers, and other holding, rearing, 
and breeding areas, and accessory 
equipment, shall be cleaned and sani-
tized at appropriate intervals. 

(g) Feed, soil, and water used for the 
test systems shall be analyzed periodi-
cally to ensure that contaminants 
known to be capable of interfering with 
the study and reasonably expected to 
be present in such feed, soil, or water 
are not present at levels above those 
specified in the protocol. Documenta-
tion of such analyses shall be main-
tained as raw data. 

(h) Bedding used in animal cages or 
pens shall not interfere with the pur-
pose or conduct of the study and shall 
be changed as often as necessary to 
keep the animals dry and clean. 

(i) If any pest control materials are 
used, the use shall be documented. 
Cleaning and pest control materials 
that interfere with the study shall not 
be used. 

(j) All plant and animal test systems 
shall be acclimatized to the environ-
mental conditions of the test, prior to 
their use in a study. 

Subpart F—Test, Control, and 
Reference Substances 

§ 792.105 Test, control, and reference 
substance characterization. 

(a) The identity, strength, purity, 
and composition, or other characteris-
tics which will appropriately define the 
test, control, or reference substance 
shall be determined for each batch and 
shall be documented before its use in a 
study. Methods of synthesis, fabrica-
tion, or derivation of the test, control, 
or reference substance shall be docu-
mented by the sponsor or the testing 
facility, and such location of docu-
mentation shall be specified. 

(b) When relevant to the conduct of 
the study the solubility of each test, 
control, or reference substance shall be 
determined by the testing facility or 
the sponsor before the experimental 
start date. The stability of the test, 
control or reference substance shall be 
determined before the experimental 
start date or concomitantly according 
to written standard operating proce-
dures, which provide for periodic anal-
ysis of each batch. 

(c) Each storage container for a test, 
control, or reference substance shall be 
labeled by name, chemical abstracts 
service number (CAS) or code number, 
batch number, expiration date, if any, 
and, where appropriate, storage condi-
tions necessary to maintain the iden-
tity, strength, purity, and composition 
of the test, control, or reference sub-
stance. Storage containers shall be as-
signed to a particular test substance 
for the duration of the study. 

(d) For studies of more than 4 weeks 
experimental duration, reserve samples 
from each batch of test, control, and 
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reference substances shall be retained 
for the period of time provided by 
§ 792.195. 

(e) The stability of test, control, and 
reference substances under storage 
conditions at the test site shall be 
known for all studies. 

§ 792.107 Test, control, and reference 
substance handling. 

Procedures shall be established for a 
system for the handling of the test, 
control, and reference substances to 
ensure that: 

(a) There is proper storage. 
(b) Distribution is made in a manner 

designed to preclude the possibility of 
contamination, deterioration, or dam-
age. 

(c) Proper identification is main-
tained throughout the distribution 
process. 

(d) The receipt and distribution of 
each batch is documented. Such docu-
mentation shall include the date and 
quantity of each batch distributed or 
returned. 

§ 792.113 Mixtures of substances with 
carriers. 

(a) For each test, control, or ref-
erence substance that is mixed with a 
carrier, tests by appropriate analytical 
methods shall be conducted: 

(1) To determine the uniformity of 
the mixture and to determine, periodi-
cally, the concentration of the test, 
control, or reference substance in the 
mixture. 

(2) When relevant to the conduct of 
the experiment, to determine the solu-
bility of each test, control, or reference 
substance in the mixture by the testing 
facility or the sponsor before the exper-
imental start date. 

(3) To determine the stability of the 
test, control or reference substance in 
the mixture before the experimental 
start date or concomitantly according 
to written standard operating proce-
dures, which provide for periodic anal-
ysis of each batch. 

(b) Where any of the components of 
the test, control, or reference sub-
stance carrier mixture has an expira-
tion date, that date shall be clearly 
shown on the container. If more than 
one component has an expiration date, 
the earliest date shall be shown. 

(c) If a vehicle is used to facilitate 
the mixing of a test substance with a 
carrier, assurance shall be provided 
that the vehicle does not interfere with 
the integrity of the test. 

Subpart G—Protocol for and 
Conduct of A Study 

§ 792.120 Protocol. 
(a) Each study shall have an ap-

proved written protocol that clearly in-
dicates the objectives and all methods 
for the conduct of the study. The pro-
tocol shall contain but shall not nec-
essarily be limited to the following in-
formation: 

(1) A descriptive title and statement 
of the purpose of the study. 

(2) Identification of the test, control, 
and reference substance by name, 
chemical abstracts service (CAS) num-
ber or code number. 

(3) The name and address of the spon-
sor and the name and address of the 
testing facility at which the study is 
being conducted. 

(4) The proposed experimental start 
and termination dates. 

(5) Justification for selection of the 
test system. 

(6) Where applicable, the number, 
body weight, sex, source of supply, spe-
cies, strain, substrain, and age of the 
test system. 

(7) The procedure for identification of 
the test system. 

(8) A description of the experimental 
design, including methods for the con-
trol of bias. 

(9) Where applicable, a description 
and/or identification of the diet used in 
the study as well as solvents, emulsi-
fiers and/or other materials used to 
solubilize or suspend the test, control, 
or reference substances before mixing 
with the carrier. The description shall 
include specifications for acceptable 
levels of contaminants that are reason-
ably expected to be present in the die-
tary materials and are known to be ca-
pable of interfering with the purpose or 
conduct of the study if present at lev-
els greater than established by the 
specifications. 

(10) The route of administration and 
the reason for its choice. 

(11) Each dosage level, expressed in 
milligrams per kilogram of body or 
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